MINUTES OF THE WELLFLEET CULTURAL COUNCIL

OCTOBER 5, 2009

WELLFLEET PUBLIC LIBRARY, 6:30pm

PRESENT:  Martha Carroll, Tom Cole, Heather Draz, Laura Kozak, Ennie McDonald, Jan Morrissey, Kim Shkapich

ABSENT: Susan Weegar 

ALSO ATTENDING: Katie Hickey, Gigi Ledkovsky

MINUTES FROM AUGUST 31, 2009: Minutes from the August 31, 2009 meeting were accepted.

OLD BUSINESS

Meeting with town accountant: Kim is in the process of transferring treasurer files to Ennie, and they are preparing to meet with the town accountant. 

Letter to selectmen requesting town allocation: Town selectmen have not acknowledged Susan’s letter requesting they consider adding $4,000 to the town budget for the WCC, and the request does not appear on the October 26, 2009 Special Town Meeting Warrant. Kim will discuss with Susan.
Report on contact with grant recipients: Ennie reported that Dennis Cunningham said he would be presenting his program after Labor Day. She will contact him again regarding a specific date. Tom spoke again with Nate Johnson and helped him work through some difficulties he was having completing his project. Kim reported that Mark Gabriele will not be accepting his funds, which will be added to the FY2010 funds. The status of the Tides Dance Company performance was not discussed. 
Checking WCC mailboxes: Tom has been checking the mailbox at town hall. Jan has been checking the post office box. One grant application has been received.
Renew P.O. box rental: Jan reported that the postal box fee is due October 31. She will pay the $40 rental fee, then request reimbursement from the town.

Reimbursement requests: Tom and Jan reported that no reimbursement requests have been received since the August 31, 2009 WCC meeting. All reimbursement requests will be passed along to Ennie as quickly as possible. It was noted that Hyannis Sound has not yet submitted reimbursement paperwork.

Subcommittee review of applications: Members discussed whether it was necessary to review the applications as they arrive, identify problems, and ask applicants to fix problems before the October 15 deadline. It was decided that this was not necessary. A brief review can be done by the subcommittee that will be photocopying applications for WCC members, problems can be identified, and members can contact applicants with questions during the review process.
Grant application packet: Members agreed to follow last year’s procedures for assembling and distributing grant application packets to WCC members for review.

Review criteria: WCC review criteria is available for review in the WCC guidelines. Kim will prepare a review checklist and e-mail it to all WCC members.
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NEW BUSINESS

Review applications: Jan identified the source of the grant application that has been received, and read the project description. It was agreed that further discussion would be postponed until the November 2 grant making meeting.

Grant application packet preparation: Jan, Tom, and Heather will meet at the Wellfleet Library after the October 15 deadline to prepare grant application packets for member review. They will separate LCC applications from PASS grant applications, number LCC and PASS grant applications, create a grant application log, and photocopy applications for WCC members to review. Application review packets will be left for members at the library within a week of the October 15 deadline, and members will be notified when packets are ready for pickup. Support materials will not be photocopied. Instead, support material packets will be divided among WCC members for review. Members should come to the grant making meeting prepared to discuss the qualifications of their assigned applicants, and act as the “voice” of those applicants. 

Review grant writing workshop: Members agreed that the grant writing workshop was a success. We are anticipating an increase in local grant applications, and increased awareness of MCC/WCC goals.
Grant making meeting: The WCC will meet Monday, November 2, 2009 to award grants for FY2010. Time is tentatively set for 6pm, and members will be notified of the location.

MISCELLANEOUS

· Martha Gordon, children’s librarian at Wellfleet Public Library, stopped by to ask members if it was permissible for an applicant to use her as the contact person on an application to both the WCC and the TCC. Members agreed that it was permissible.
· Martha we double check that Susan is checking her WCC e-mail while in France. Kim believes she is, but will contact Susan.
· It was suggested that we give a ream of copy paper to the library to replace the paper we have, and will, be using. 
· Kim suggested the WCC make contact with the Wellfleet economic committee. The WCC should be listed on the central web site the committee is planning, and WCC should request placement on the economic committee’s agenda. 
· Gigi Ledkovsky has applied for appointment to the WCC; Katie Hickey is planning to apply for appointment.

ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.

Respectfully submitted by Jan Morrissey, recording secretary

